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NOTE these Calendar updates:
Junior Race Training Week - 2-9 July
Junior interclub - Monday 5 July at 1pm
September Arc’teryx/Alpine Access 
  Back country training has been
  CANCELLED
Perisher Cup - 11 September  
Southern Alps Lodge catered period 
ends Mon 4 October

End of Season Celebration

at The Alcott,
1 Birdwood Avenue, Lane Cove 
on Saturday, 23 October, 2021 
from 6:30pm

Gather your family or SASC buddies 
and join us for a fun, end of season 
get together.
Children's entertainment in their own 
room. Movies, pinball machines and 
an Alpine Racer skiing arcade game. 
Juniors Guessing Competition draw - 
you could win some fabulous prizes! 
Presentation of SASC gold member 
badges for 25 years continuous mem-
bership. 

Adults $30 and children under 12 
years $10. Includes fi nger food and 
a welcome drink. Drinks will then be 
available to purchase.

Bookings - Email Marie Westgarth at 
marie.westgarth@bigpond.com
Payment by EFT to SASC BSB 
062204 Account 10290244 noting 
Name and member number.
Closing date 13 October. 
Free parking after 6:30pm in the car-
park across from The Alcott. 
See page 3.
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It is diffi  cult to believe we are at the 
start of another season. There has 
been good early interest in our winter 
events so each one of us needs to do 
all we can to keep COVID at bay. If you 
are feeling unwell, please stay home.

The fi rst in our suite of policy docu-
ments, the Membership Policy, has 
been approved by the committee and 
is now available from a link on our Club 
Membership page. See www.sasc-aus.
com/club-membership. 
This policy covers all aspects of mem-
bership; it serves to provide information 
for members and ensure membership 
rules are applied consistently. Thanks 
to Oliver Small, Leanne Price & Duncan 
Sutherland for their input and David 
Lasky for his review.

In May some of the Club’s Committee 
met with Snow Australia (SA) board 
member,Steve Cooper, to discuss how 
clubs like ours fi t into the SA structure 
and how best to achieve benefi t for both 
organisations.
SA have a detailed pathway for the 
development of elite athletes that starts 
with the fi rst on snow experience. Inter-
schools competition and dedicated race 
club training are important parts of the 
journey to being an elite competitor. 
Although we provide support to elite 
and developing junior members, I 
feel our largest impact is at the fi rst 
level where we encourage members to 
participate in snowsports.SA structure 
needs to recognise most members of 
Clubs enjoy snowsports at a recre-
ational level.

Members looking at 2021/22 elite 
snowsports funding should lodge 
applications for funding by mid-August 
– please see details on page 4.

Snowy Mountains Activation Project 
is being conducted by NSW Govern-
ment to determine projects to assist 
development in the Snowy area. Origi-
nally launched as the Go Jindabyne 
master plan it has now been expanded 

President's Report
to include the Resorts and surrounding 
communities. 
The draft masterplan should go on 
exhibition in late June, I encourage 
you to review the plan and make sub-
missions via the website link – see 
https://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/
snowymountainssap.

We are still holding Committee meet-
ings on Zoom, members are wel-
come to log in and contribute to 
discussions;the next meeting is on 22 
September at 8pm. Please contact 
Duncan Sutherland (secretary@sasc-
aus.com) for login details.

Please take care,
Rod Peile
0448 670 586

For all the latest updates, news  
and events. Also be sure to share  

your pics and tag SASC.

Southern Alps Ski Club (SASC)

Scan the QR code and

Lodge Co-operative Shareholders 
are reminded that  Rule 11(c) of the 
Co-operative’s Rules states “Every 
member shall be a member of South-
ern Alps Ski Club”,  as a qualifi cation 
for Lodge membership. Please ensure 
that your Club subscriptions are paid 
annually.

If you know any of the Lodge members 
listed on page 6 or need to update your 
own contact details please contact our 
Lodge Secretary Christine Marriott 
on sasccoop@bigpond.com or 0428 
821 555
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SASC OFFICE BEARERS
2021

Check the website fi rst, then contact 
appropriate Club office bearers if 
needed,

PRESIDENT:
Rod Peile 0448 670 586
rod.peile@bigpond.com
VICE PRESIDENTS:
Lindy Ellis-Jack
Oliver Small 0422 441 355
Sandra Brinkman           0413 586 661
Darren Gore 0419 691 717
dgore@iinet.net.au
SECRETARY:
Duncan Sutherland        0431 452 862
secretary@sasc-aus.com
ASSISTANT SECRETARY: 
Leanne Price 0402 043 920
TREASURER:
David Collett                   0413 054 814
ASSISTANT TREASURER:
Daniel Collett 0417 420 410
CLUB CAPTAIN:
Scott Duncan 0408 336 504
VICE CAPTAIN: 
Daniel Kavo 0401 895 777

SOCIAL SECRETARY:
Marie Wesgarth                  9419 6163
marie.westgarth@bigpond.com

EDITOR:
Helen Pearson
sasc.newseditor@gmail.com

JUNIOR TRAINING:
Chair
– Darren Gore 0419 691 717
Vice-Chair
– Sandra Brinkman
Secretary 
- Renee Thomlinson      0448 255 553
Treasurer
- Barry Westgarth            0457 607 107
Junior Bus Co-ordinator 
- Lani Richardson             0422 249 409
Junior Racing Co-ordinator 
- Kim Easdale 0412 851 615
ADVERTISING:
Rod Peile 0448 670 586

CROSS COUNTRY AND 
BUSHWALKING COMMITTEE: 
Chairman - Bob Sims                
Secretary - Sally Sims                
LODGE DELEGATE:
Tim Moore                     0411 220 789

AUDITOR: 
Dynasty Colelough

MEETINGS
Due to COVID-19 most meetings will 
be held electronically. Members should 
contact the relevant secretaries for 
meeting details in the week prior to 
the meeting date listed in the Calendar

Juniors Committee online meetings 
will commence at 8pm.
Contact Darren Gore for meeting de-
tails - 0419 691 717 or dgore@iinet.
net.au

Lodge online meetings will com-
mence at 7pm.
Contact Daniel Kavo for meeting details 
- 0401 895 777

We continue to plan the following 
events however COVID-19 protec-
tion measures may require some 
events to he modifi ed or cancelled. 
Please contact the event contact 
for latest information.

JULY
2-9 Junior Race Training Week

 at Kahane (by selection)
Sun 4 Walk – Cronulla area

contact Russell Barnes 

Mon 5 Thredbo Junior Inter-Club,
at 1pm, contact 
Kim Easdale 0412 851 615

Sun 11 End NSW Public School
holidays

15-18 XC Summit Tour, contact:
 Bob Sims                         .

Mon 19 Lodge Meeting online 7pm
all welcome

21-25 Boys’ Weekend at
Southern Alps Lodge
(Charlotte Pass)
 (by invitation) 

AUGUST
1-6 SASC Race Week / Club

 Championships at Thredbo
Sun 1 Walk – Middle Harbour – 

contact Colin Burman 

Mon 2 Bank Holiday
Sat 7 Thredbo Senior Inter-Club
Wed 11 KAC XC Classic 

Cross Country Race
- Perisher to Charlotte Pass
Contact Chris Hegarty
   02 9411 5974

Fri 20 October Newsletter deadline
29-5/9 Nordic Week – Southern Alps

Lodge, Charlotte Pass, 
contact
Bob Sims

SEPTEMBER
10-12 CANCELLED - Arc'teryx/

AlpineAccess Training
Weekend at CP

Sat 11 Perisher Cup teams
 race, contact Kim Easdale 
- 0412 851 615

Sun 12 Walk – “A City Ramble”-
contact Annette Fitzallen 

12-26 Nordic Ski Club of NSW at
Southern Alps Lodge,
Charlotte Pass

Sat 18 Start NSW Public School
holidays

Mon 20 Lodge Meeting online 7pm
directors only

Wed 22 Club Committee Meeting,
 all welcome, online 8pm

Sun 26 Christiania and Kahane
Lodges end catered period

OCTOBER
Mon 4 Labour Day Public Holiday
Mon 4 End NSW Public School 

holidays
Mon 4 Southern Alps (Charlotte

Pass) Lodge end 
catered period

Mon 4 Charlotte Pass Village, 
Perisher and Thredbo
SEASON CLOSE

Sat 16 XCBW Walk – Blue Mtns,
 contact  Andy Cairns 

Mon 18 Lodge Meeting online 7pm
all welcome

Tue 19 Junior Committee Meeting
 online at 8pm

Sat 23 Social Function at
 the Alcott
Sun 24 XCBW Meeting - TBA

contact
Bob Sims 

NOVEMBER
5-8 XCBW 4WD camping

 week-end – 
Abercrombie NP, contact 
Bob Sims 

Sat 20 January 2022 Newsletter 
deadline

20-21 Lodge Meeting at Christiania,
directors only

Wed 24 SASC Annual General 
 Meeting, at Norths, 8 pm
Sat 27 XCBW Christmas Picnic/

Walk –  venue TBA, 
Contact
Bob Sims 

DECEMBER
Sat 18 Start NSW Public School

holidays
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SATURDAY,  
23RD OCTOBER 2021 

AT 6.30PM
The Alcott,  

1 Birdwood Avenue, Lane Cove

SOUTHERN  ALPS

SKI C
LUB

END OF SEASONEND OF SEASON

Gather your family or SASC buddies and join us  
for a fun, end of ski season get together. 
•  Children’s entertainment in their own room.

Movies, pinball machines and an Alpine Racer arcade game.

•  Juniors Guessing Competition draw – you could win
some fabulous prizes!

•  SASC gold member badges for 25 years continuous
membership will be presented.

ADULTS $30 • CHILDREN UNDER 12YRS $10
Includes finger food and a welcome drink. 
Drinks will then be available to purchase. 

BOOKINGS  
Cosing date for bookings 13th October. 
Email Marie Westgarth at marie.westgarth@bigpond.com

PAYMENT 
By EFT to SASC BSB 062 204 Account 10290244 
Note: Name and member number

PARKING 
Free parking after 6.30pm in the carpark  
across from The Alcott.

23RD OCTOBER 2021
SSAATTUUUURRRRDDAYY,
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COVID Plans for our Lodges
Plans and waivers will be emailed to 
members prior to travel. Members and 
guests are required to sign the waiver 
and comply with the COVIDSafe plan 
designed to protect Members, Guests 
and Lodge Management Teams.
COVIDSafe Plans are updated regu-
larly to ensure they remain aligned 
to latest NSW Health regulations and 
NSW SafeWork guidelines.

CLUBMAN update
To open your members page, login to 
Clubman, click on the User Settings 
icon then click on text “Click to edit 
membership information”.

Clubman continues to add new fea-
tures:- 

* on your members page there is a new 
button to Payment Methods where you 
can set up either your credit card or
direct debit account or both. Payment
methods can also be set up when you
are making a payment; card or account 
details can be deleted after completing 
the payment if you prefer.
* at the top of the Create Booking page 
there are Booking Instructions to high-
light important matters and Booking
Offi  cer contact details.
* you can confi rm the status of your
booking by following the link contained
in emails from Clubman OR look under 
Bookings on your member’s page.

SASC 2020/21 Snowsports Spon-
sorship
Members planning to train and compete 
at 2021/22 elite winter snowsports 
events need to submit sponsorship 
applications to the Secretary (email 
secretary@sasc-aus.com) by 
15 August 2021. 
Applications will be reviewed by our 
sponsorship group, and their recom-
mendation will be considered at the 
September Club meeting. 
Applicants are requested to include the 
following in their application:-
• Proposed overseas program, includ-
ing duration
• Estimated program cost
• Years as SASC member
• Planned level of races/events par-
ticipating in
• Coach’s name

Junior members also have sponsor-
ship opportunities if travel is permit-
ted, please contact Juniors Secretary, 
Renee Thomlinson.

Perisher Cup
Planning is underway for the Perisher 
Cup to be held on Saturday 11 Septem-
ber. This is an alpine, XC & jump teams’ 
event. Please contact Kim Easdale 
(0412 851 615) if you would like to be 
part of the SASC team.

Juniors Fundraisers
The Juniors have SASC caps, hood-
ies and long sleeve T shirts for sale in 
the Lodges this winter, Caps are $20, 
Hoodies are $55 each and $30 for the 
T Shirt.

Kosciuszko National Park Digital 
Car Pass
All new NSW National Park annual 
passes are now digital passes linked 
to your vehicle. Current annual pass 
stickers remain valid until expiry. An-
nual digital passes are NOT available 
at vehicle entry stations. They must be 
purchased online or at National Parks 
Offi  ces. See 
https://www.nationalparks.nsw.gov.au/
passes-and-fees/digital-nsw-parks-
pass for more information.
KNP day & multiday passes must be 
purchased at vehicle entry stations 
however over the next 2 years NPWS 
plan to have digital day passes for all 
NSW parks.

Historical Society changes
Phillip Woodman has retired as Presi-
dent of Perisher Historical Society with 
Ashley Blondel taking the reins. Phillip 
remains on the committee as the Past 
President.
Alan Fredricks has also retired from the 
Thredbo Historical Society presidency 
with Graeme Holloway returning to that 
position after a 12-year break.
At a meeting in April the THS mem-
bers passed resolutions to change 
the organisation’s name to Thredbo 
Alpine Museum Inc. and update the 
associations objectives to align with its 
principal activities.
Both organisations are dedicated to 
preserving the history of the area they 
represent, and we thank Phillip and 
Alan for their contributions.

NEXT NEWSLETTER DEADLINE
- for the October 2021 issue, is Friday, 
20 August, 2021.
Contributions to Editor: sasc.newsedi-
tor@gmail.com
or ring Helen 

Snowies Iconic Walk
During the summer period, work was 
carried out on the route from Illawong 
Lodge (near Guthega) to Charlotte 
Pass and Charlotte Pass to Porcupine 
Rocks. Helicopters were used to trans-
port materials from the Spencers Creek 
rest area to the remote work sites. 
Kosciuszko Road traffi  c was paused for 
helicopter landing and take-off .
See NPWS website for updates or fol-
low the link on Southern Alps website 
News page.

Ben Ricketts Environmental Pre-
serve
Ben Ricketts cabins are available for 
holiday rental at 774 Jamberoo Moun-
tain Road, Jamberoo (120 km south of 
Sydney). Members have access to a 
limited number of days at shareholder 
tariff . Please contact Rod Peile (0448 
670 586) for our shareholder password 
before you book. See www.benricketts.
org.au for more information or call 0491 
718 963.

SCIENCE FICTION NIGHT, 
every Thursday night at Kahane Lodge 
PERISHER
Come to dinner dressed up in your most 
imaginative outfi t.
It’ll be a fun night of laughs, games, 
singing and dancing!
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Bushwalking and 
Cross Country
Bob & Sally Sims

Past Events
March – The Sphinx Track Kuring-Gai 
NP
Eleven enthusiastic members met on 
Bobbin Head Road near the start of the 
Sphinx Track in Ku-ring-gai National 
Park.  Comfortable walking weather, 
an abundance of wildfl owers and the 
wonderful angophoras made for a most 
enjoyable circuit.
We did the loop in a clockwise direction, 
starting on the Bobbin Head Trail before 
following the Warrimoo Track along 
Cowan Creek then back via the Sphinx 
Track - making a total distance a little 
over 11.5 km.  Along the way there 
were great water views and many old 
middens reminding some of us of the 
days when you could eat rock oysters 
straight from the Sydney coastal rocks. 
Instead, some of us enjoyed a coff ee at 
the Empire Marina almost exactly half 
way around the Loop.
We took a break at the Sphinx and 
pyramids to take in the history of the 
site, an inspirational end to a great 
walk. The day ended at 3.30 pm with 
most of the group proceeding to the 
Bobbin Head Bakery for another tea 
or coff ee and a chat.

Perisher from Mt Perisher

April – Easter at Kahane
We had 26 members at Kahane Lodge 
plus three more at Charlotte Pass.
Our walks included the Porcupine Trail 
(with lunch overlooking the Alpine way), 
the Rennix Track, an ‘off -piste’ walk to 
the Alpine Eyre Café via the “top of the 
quad”, Olympic T-Bar and Mt Perisher 
(thanks to Steve and Cathy Smith for 
the excellent leadership). Ron Giles 
also led us on a walk from Charlotte 
Pass to the old restaurant.
Charlotte Pass Resort was offering 
free rides on the Stillwell Chair from 
10am to 3pm which made the walking 
there a very enjoyable option. What’s 
more, Stillwell Lodge was open for 
rehydration!  It makes the Pass a very 
attractive option for a few quite days in 
the mountains.This Easter would rank 
as one of the best we’ve had - blue sky, 
25-degree days and no wind.
The mountains are becoming very
popular as an Easter destination, but
there are still many crowd-free walk
options.
Another great Easter week-end with
good company and excellent food.

May – Lime Kiln Bay & Oatley Park
On Sunday 2 May, 20 members and 
friends, set off from Oatley Village, 
for a 7 km walk around Lime Kiln Bay 
and the perimeter of Oatley Park. But, 
but not before being reinvigorated 

with caffeine at a local Cafe after 
having travelled lengthy distances to 
The Shire's neighboring St George 
Municipality
It was a perfect 24-degree sunny 
autumn day. Highlights included the 
burned remains of a snake, spoonbills, 
ducks and lorikeets not to mention the 
extensive water views and the short 
board walk through the mangrove 
wetlands.
After a very social lunch stop by the 
water’s edge at Oatley Baths, Jo and 
Melanie entertained us as they swung 
on the rope hanging from a large tree 
discovered on the return to Oatley 
Village.
Not wanting to miss the opportunity of 
a glass of wine, a beer or even another 
coffee, the group retreated to yet 
another Oatley Village Cafe for a fi nal 
social gathering and farewells.

Our 2021 walk schedule can be found 
in the SASC Newsletter and on the 
SASC web site. Ourwalk details are 
sent via email one week prior to the 
event, please contact me if you would 
like to receive a copy.

We look forward to seeing you on one 
of our walks.

The XC & BW section of the SASC 
website (https://www.sasc-aus.com/
cross-country-bush-walking-news) has 
details of past walks and a calendar of 
our upcoming walks.

On Rennix Trig

Lime Kiln Bay walk
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CAPTAIN'S REPORT
Temperatures are falling and first 
snowfalls have hit the resorts. Thredbo 
have confi rmed all arrangements for 
our Club Race Week. Both Kosciuszko 
Alpine Club and Thredbo Alpine Club 
have confi rmed interest in participating 
as well. There has been huge Club 
interest and Christiana is fully booked 
for this week. Should be loads of fun and 
healthy rivalry on the Rossignol race 
course situated besides Snowgums! A 
great opportunity for all to try something 
new on the snow!
The week starts on Tuesday 3 August 
with a training event where Thredbo 
instructors will provide coaching for all 
on skiing a racecourse. There will be 
fi ve diff erent events from Wednesday 
to Friday and plenty of free ski time for 
the highly competitive to practice or 
for those just wanting to ski at a more 
leisurely pace.
After racing, we have been invited to 
drinks at the other clubs and will host 
them for drinks at Christiana on Friday 
evening.
Focus is on all ages participating 
and having fun and there will be no 
additional costs this year for you to 
participate in the racing events. If you 
would like to attend and are not staying 
at Christiana, please give me a call well 
in advance to make sure you get on 
the start list.

On Saturday August 7, Southern Alps 
will be participating in the Thredbo 
Interclub  event  being a more 
competitive event between all Thredbo 
lodges. Arthur Owens is managing our 
participation in this invitation only event 
that will see Olympians and other highly 
trained ski racers compete in our team, 
together with a few places reserved for 
Race Week racers showing potential. 
Spectators are welcome to cheer on our 
team in pursuit of the Interclub Cup that 
we do regularly win!
The club also sponsors elite skiers 
participating in northern hemisphere 
racing so please contact me in next 
months if you are seeking sponsorship 
for the 2021/22 season.
The Club has an electronic race timing 
gear that has been damaged and needs 
some repairs. Please contact me if you 
have electrical or electronics expertise 
and can help?  

Let’s all look forward to a snowy and 
Covid free 2021 winter season! Daniel 
& Scott
Many thanks!
Scott Duncan
(0408 336 504)

Edwin Addicott-Penrith; John Baker-
Narooma; Oliver Barta-Vaucluse; War-
wick Bateman-Chatswood; Spencer 
Bates-Northbridge; Marion Beer-Coff s 
Harbour; Karl Benz-North Cremorne; 
Kevin Borick-Beaumont,SA; Mar-
tin Braden-Paddington; Margaret 
Briggs-Armidale; Harold Britton(d)-
Chatswood; Robert Brooks-Oakville; 
Brett Butcher-Varsity Lakes,Q; John 
Carew-Wamberal; David Cochrane-
Nowra; Mark Colley-Illawong; Michael 
Dale-Mosman; Ronald Dean-Tur-
ramurra; Angela Dore-Drummoyne; 
Sara Du Temple-Wahroonga; Roger 
Dunne-Cremorne Point; Peter Fowler-
Church Point; Gregory Franks; Alan 
Grundy-Lane Cove; David Guthrey-
Dingley,Vic; Brigitte Harde-Toormi-
na; James Hinchliff e-Kiama; Robert 
Hocking-Caringbah; Gerald Horner(d)-
Hurstville; Josephine Jacoby-Killara; 
Victoria Kern-Randwick; Gary Klopfer-
Wahroonga; Anneke Kunz-Mona Vale; 
Alain Lagourcette-Barrington; Joseph 
Leff ers-Buderim,Q; Anne Leuchars-
Mona Vale; Jillian Levette-Dolans 
Bay; Pamela Lindsay; Stephen Lis-

ton; Jo Lock-Port Macquarie; Jodie 
Mann-Wahroonga; David McCarthy-
Surry Hills; Geoffrey McGlinchy(d)-
Mosman; David McMullen-Brook-
lyn; Anthony Metcalf-Gilmore; Peter 
Moran-Connor,ACT; Bruce Morgan-
West Pymble; Patricia Muir-Lavender 
Bay; David Muirhead-Westlake,Q; Lin 
Murphy(d)-Centennial Park; Bruce 
Murrell(d)-Wolloughby; Heena Naker-
Kareela; Peter Onley-Rose Bay; Hen-
riette Osmo-Newport Beach; Anthony 
Patterson-Broadbeach; Leslie Petro-St 
Ives; Evelyn Pigot(d)-Marrickville; Clive 
Potts-Rose Bay; Jennifer Radich-
Wahroonga; John Robinson-Hamilton; 
Peter Rosta-Randwick; Joseph Rubelli-
Liberty Grove; Catherine Rushton-
Stanmore; John Saville-Oatley; Scott 
Simmons-Ermington; Philip Simms-
Singleton; Susan Simpson-Balgownie; 
Ronald Sommers; Ian Stephens-
Lane Cove; Margaret Stewart-Glen-
haven; Charles Sweeney-Armadale 
North,Vic; Robert Taylor-Connells 
Point; Ian Thompson-Turner,ACT; Brian 
Thomson-Bowral; Jean Townsend-
Scarborough; Vijtech Trtil-Newport 
Beach; Jaqueline Utley-Connor,ACT; 
John Vance-Braddon,ACT; Frances 
Veitch-Berwick; David Vickery; Robert 
Walker-Double Bay; James Wallace; 
John Wallace-Kellyville; Rowland 
Whittell-Webb-Frenchs Forest; Cath-
erine Williams-Torrens,ACT; Kenneth 
Williamson-Bellambi; Leonard Wilson-
Campbelltown; Penelope Witts-Nor-
manhurst; David Wright-Liverpool.

HELP NEEDED
We need to contact the Lodge share 
holders (or their families) listed below.
If you know any of these members or 
their families, or need to update your 
own contact details please contact our 
Lodge Secretary Christine Marriott on 
sasccoop@bigpond.com or 0428 821 
555

Late May at Charlotte Pass
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Snow Skiers Warehouse
- Rockdale

*Your Freeriding Ski Specialists*
*Contact Paul or Louise*
For great service with skis,
snowboards and gear for sale or hire.
420 Princes Highway, Rockdale.
(south of Bestic Street)
Phone 9597 3422
www.snowskierswarehouse.com.au

SX SNOW - Caringbah
(formerly Ski Exclusive Cronulla)
* Sales & Service, Hire, Kids Dept
*Open 7 days
Phone 9526 2566; Fax 9525 8116
www.sxsnow.com.au
Unit 11, 59-63 Captain Cook Drive,
Caringbah 2229
(street frontage and access is off 
Willarong Rd)
Special discounts to SASC members, 
see Adam or Nicole
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News from 
the Junior Committee
Big welcome to our new Juniors Sec-
retary, Renee Thomlinson.
Juniors Committee has just been 
through an arduous period planning 
and setting up the annual Juniors bus 
trip. Having started some 47 years 
ago and not being run last season, 
we were hoping that we could run the 
bus trip on our own terms if possible. 
So far we have managed to get good 
progress towards our goals, however 
needing to cater for the eff ects of the 
Covid landscape!
Having decided the destination and 
dates (Perisher - 23-26th June) we 
were inundated with around 60 ap-
plicants, which is unprecedented. 
Through some inspired thinking, de-
termination and much “adjustment” the 
bus trip will now run to both Perisher 
(Kahane Lodge) and Charlotte Pass 
(Southern Alps Lodge) with the children 
split by age groups – the youngest 
heading into “The Pass”. By taking 
this approach we have been able to 
cater for a bigger group and various 
experience levels
To even get us to this stage, I must 

acknowledge all the Junior Committee 
who have taken on this challenge,as 
well as the parent helpers who have 
unselfi shly put up their hands to commit 
the time to support the trip and super-
vise the children whilst we are away.
Our bus trip orientation day was held 
on Sunday May 30. Thanks to Michael 
Este for organising the Lane Cove 
Sailing Club. This is where old friend-
ships from past bus trips are rekindled 
and new ones made as Bus Trip Co-
ordinator Lani Richardson and one of 
our former young guns and sponsored 
skier’s, Charlotte Murphy, ran some ice 
breakers and games out in the park. 
Everyone returned hungry for some 
food before the kids and parents were 
briefed on the trip details and had the 
opportunity to ask questions and clarify 
the arrangements.
We have a promising group of commit-
ted young skiers who applied for spon-
sorship this winter and I am pleased to 
share that Hugo Thompson, Matthew 
Clayton, Letitia Murphy, Alex McNeil, 
Nikki McNeil, Ben Wyn, April Wyn, 
Lily Juracich and Ethan Juracich have 
been off ered support from the Junior 
Committee. We wish you all the best 
with your training and competitions 
and can’t wait to hear how you have 

progressed later in the season.
Sandy Brinkman has lined up a fresh 
batch of merchandise and Rod Peile 
has delivered it to the lodges all ready 
for the season ahead, remember that 
when you purchase club gear, you are 
supporting the development of the 
clubs junior activities. In the same vein, 
keep an eye out for the online raffl  e in 
the coming weeks,
We are trying to determine the viability 
of the Juniors Race team. There has 
been a level of support from interested 
chaperones and we are trying to make 
the necessary arrangements to facili-
tate the level of training and mountain 
access to make this a success.
Here’s to a great snow season, go well!

Darren Gore
Juniors Chairman
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Lodge Share Holdings 
Currently there is a waiting list for lodge 
share holdings; interested members 
should contact Christine Marriott          
0428 821 555
sasccoop@bigpond.com

SASC LODGE TELEPHONE NUMBERS
CHRISTIANIA LODGE, THREDBO (02) 6457 6201

KAHANE LODGE, PERISHER VALLEY (02) 6457 5317

SOUTHERN ALPS LODGE, CHARLOTTE PASS 
(02) 6457 5223
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LODGE SECURITY
Members and guests are reminded 

that they are responsible for the safety 
of all their valuables, cash, credit cards, 
equipment and clothing while staying 
in the lodges. The Lodge Co-operative 
cannot accept responsibility for loss or 
damage of such items. DRESS STANDARDS AT LODGES

Members are reminded that guests 
in the dining and lounge areas of the 
lodges are required to maintain a 
reasonable standard of dress. Night 
wear, bare feet or scruff y footwear are 
not permitted.

SASC LODGE CO-OPERATIVE LTD 
OFFICE BEARERS
Contact appropriate Lodge offi  ce bear-
ers for queries re accommodation, 
Lodge members’ change of address, 
shareholdings, comments/general cor-
respondence concerning the lodges.

LODGE CHAIRMAN:
P Friedlander 0419 226 518
LODGE DIRECTORS:
J Di Falco      S Duncan
K Easdale          D Kavo
T Moore             R Peile
W Sidwell          A Sloan

LODGE SECRETARY:
Christine Marriott                 0428 821 555
21 Dundas Street, Coogee,NSW 2034
sasccoop@bigpond.com

LODGE BOOKING OFFICERS:
Kahane Lodge - Perisher
Linda Smith 0413 492110
1/15 Yulong Ave, Terrey Hills 2084
sascperisher@gmail.com

Christiania Lodge - Thredbo
Jane Mayne 8539 7963
6/34-38 Hotham Rd, Gymea 2227 
sascthredbo@gmail.com

SASC Lodge - Charlotte Pass
Christine Edwards            0416 255 815
(10am to 6pm)
2/3 Beloka Close, Jindabyne 2627
southernalpscp@gmail.com

************

Australian Alpine Clubs 
– Victoria/Japan
SASC members have reciprocal ar-
rangements for booking accommoda-
tion at AAC lodges in Falls Creek, Mt
Hotham, Dinner Plain and Perisher.
AAC also have a lodge in Niseko, Ja-
pan.
Booking details for each lodge at www.
australianalpineclub.com/book.html
Any further information at
www.australianalpineclub.com

LODGE REPORT
We are looking forward to operating all 
lodges at close to maximum capacity 
for the 2021 winter ski season. All the 
managers from last year are returning.
We have had very strong bookings for 
the season and hope that there are no 
restrictions placed on our operations as 
a result of Covid19.
The Clubman booking system has been 
working well and the benefi t to being 
a Lodge shareholder has been more 
apparent this year with the ability to 
book with priority.
The directors and offi  ce bearers (trea-
surers, booking offi  cers and secretary) 
continue to do a mountain of work 
behind the scenes. 
New boilers have been installed in 
Christiania. We are finalising plans 
to maintain and repair Charlotte Pass 
lodge as a matter of priority and also 
moving forwards with work on the Ka-
hane kitchen, The timeline for starting 
this work is dependent on government 
approvals and then obtaining building 
quotes.
The work by our secretary to ensure 
that shareholders are financial and 
designated as active has resulted in a 
number of transfers of shareholdings 
as well as a number of shareholdings 
being reissued. The waiting list for 
shareholdings is being reduced.
If you are considering staying at Chris-
tiania lodge next summer please note 
that the rooms are cleaned by the sum-
mer manager at the end of each stay 
and the cost of cleaning is included in 
the tariff . 
Phillip Friedlander, 
Lodge Chairman

Lodge Co-operative Shareholders 
are reminded that  Rule 11(c) of the 
Co-operative’s Rules states “Every 
member shall be a member of South-
ern Alps Ski Club”,  as a qualifi cation 
for Lodge membership. Please ensure 
that your Club subscriptions are paid 
annually.

Are your membership details up to 
date?
As many of you may be aware SASC 
has moved to an online booking / 
database system known as Clubman.  
This has been a really positive step 
forward for SASC record keeping and 
overall a huge success. However, as 
a result of out transition online we 
have had an opportunity to reassess 
our records, some dating back to 
original memberships and have noted 
some out of date contact details. We 
have managed to reconnect with a 
number of members however there 
are still some who we have not been 
able to contact. If you know any of the 
members listed on page 6, or need to 
update your own contact details please 
contact our Lodge Secretary Christine 
Marriott on sasccoop@bigpond.com or 
0428 821 555

June snow at Kahane


